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Internal Audit 
Professional Developments
Introduction
We present an up to date briefing on current developments from the Chartered Institute of Internal Auditors conference covering areas of interest for University Audit Committees and staff involved in governance, risk management and assurance activities.  The CIIA conference, held in London in September 2012, is the main forum for the profession in the UK, covering policy and practice across the whole range of industry sectors.  
Key Themes
There is a demand across the board for clarity and brevity in internal audit outputs whilst at the same time demanding ‘assurance with insight’. Internal auditors are increasingly involved in reviewing business strategy and indeed in financial services there is an increasing expectation that auditors should challenge strategy and ethics as a lesson from the financial crash and the notorious mis-selling scandals. Attention to outcomes for the customer will be a key part of the new financial regulatory framework being introduced.  This is highly relevant to higher education with the increased focus on the student experience and is a crucial part of Uniac’s assurance work. 
Continuous Auditing
There is an increasing demand from the business for more flexible, responsive and regular assurance from internal auditors.  Some colleagues in other sectors are moving away from annual and towards quarterly planning. We have noticed increasing requests from members for one-off advice or for an urgent review in a sensitive area.  We recognise the need to continue to be responsive and consequently to ensure our audit programmes are updated regularly in consultation with management and audit committees.  The important thing is to audit what matters to the business, when it matters. 


Survey of FTSE 100 Audit Committee Chairs
The 8th Annual State of the Internal Audit Profession study focused on the rising importance of risk management and increasing expectations of internal audit’s contribution to the corporate effort. There was strong support for internal audit being a robust agent of change by bringing the major issues to the surface and being relentless in their pursuit. At the same time, there is a need for auditors to adapt more quickly to expectations and the changing environment. 
Internal Audit Quality and Performance 
CIIA professional standards state that external quality assessments (EQAs) of internal audit must be conducted at least once every five years by a qualified, independent reviewer or review team from outside the organisation.  Surveys show that 60% of IA departments have had no EQA.  Uniac was subject to EQA in 2012 by the CIIA. It recognised considerable positive feedback from management and audit committee members alike across Uniac member universities and generated a number of recommendations to further improve performance. 
Further Action 
Uniac is updating its internal audit offer significantly, to reflect emerging good practice in other sectors – in particular assurance mapping; the changing needs of Higher Education and to reflect the principles of lean auditing.  One of Uniac’s Directors will be talking to senior staff and to audit committee members about how we can ensure we meet your needs effectively, efficiently and promptly.  If you have any questions or would like to discuss the quality of internal audit we offer, in more detail, please contact a Director:
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